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        The tenth OSCE Parliamentary Assembly Winter Meeting of the OSCE (Organization for Security and Co-operation in Europe) took place at the Hofburg Congress Centre, in Vienna, Austria from February 24-25, 2011. More than 250 Parliamentarians from 55 countries, including OSCE Mediterranean Partners, participated in this Winter Meeting.
        During the meeting a special session was held on the situation in the Mediterranean region in light of events in Egypt, Tunisia and elsewhere.  The OSCE Chairperson, Lithuanian Foreign Minister Audroius Ažubalis, highlighted the commitment made in the Astana Commemorative Declaration and said that the OSCE is providing assistance to Egypt and Tunisia for the building of democratic institutions in the Maghreb region. Both Egypt and Tunisia are OSCE Partners for Co-operation.  Debate also took place on the subject of “Immigration, Integration and Multi-Ethnic Dialogue in the OSCE 
         The Committee on Political Affairs and Security discussed the case of Kyrgyzstan as part of its follow-up to the Oslo Declaration of the OSCE Parliamentary Assembly.  Referring to the inter-ethnic violence in the southern part of Kyrgyzstan that took place in June 2010, Kyrgyz President Roza Otunbaeva formally asked to “co-ordinate the preparation process for the International Independent Commission for Inquiry”. The Special Representative of the OSCE Parliamentary Assembly for Central Asia, Kimmo Kiljunen of Finland, visited Kyrgyzstan on 20-22 July 2010, and presented a plan to establish the International Commission for arbitrated conflicts in Kyrgyzstan. The Kyrgyz Government agreed to the terms of the plan.    
       The Committee on Economic Affairs, Science, Technology and Environment passed resolutions dealing with the Arctic, Climate Change, the Millennium Development Goals, Mediterranean Co-operation and Cyber Crime.  The Committee on Democracy, Human Rights and Humanitarian Questions focused its discussion on religious freedom, the protection of investigative journalists, national minorities in interstates relations, women’s rights and reproductive health, as well as the death penalty and human trafficking. The Committee also discussed the situation in Belarus’s 2010 presidential elections, which resulted in a police crackdown on protestors and numerous political arrests. Mr. Tony Lloyd from the United Kingdom and Head of the 2010 Election Observation Mission said that Belarus was “a long way from” ensuring that citizens have access to the democratic process.  
      The three General Committees discussed follow-up to the OSCE Parliamentary Assembly Oslo Declaration and heard proposals for reports and draft resolutions for the Annual Session of the OSCE which will be held on July 6-10, 2011, in Belgrade, Serbia.
Links to the interim reports can be found at the following: 

· Committee on Political Affairs and Security  (First Committee)
· Committee on Economic Affairs, Science, Technology and Environment (Second Committee)
· The Committee on Democracy, Human Rights and Humanitarian Questions (Third Committee)
Further information can be found at the website of the OSCE: http://www.oscepa.org.
